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Mr Chair,

This being the first occasion for my delegation to speak at this Committee during the

current session; so firstly, I congratulate the Chair and the respective Bureau members

on your election and for the leadership of our collective work, to which we pledge our

constructive support.

Secondly, I align this remarks with those made two days ago by the distinguished



Mr Chair,

We are particularly pleased with the ILC's important and welcomed decision to include
sea-level rise in relation to international law in its long-term programme of work.

This may seem to be a new topic for the ILC in its work but for us, this has been a serious
concern for some time, especially in the context of 



We also wanted to call the Committee's attention to the importance of the issues
regarding maritime zones for archipelagic States such as Papua New Guinea.

As the Marshall Islands mentioned last Monday, in the context of the latest Pacific

Forum leaders priority on securing maritime boundaries in the region, my delegation is

currently in the final phase of submitting our new maritime boundaries delimitation

charts and coordinates to the UN Secretary-General.

Notably, there are special rules for archipelagic States in Part IV of UNCLOS, in particular

Article 47 on archipelagic baselines.

Among these special rules are a water-to-land area 



In this context, we agree with the Important contribution made by the Federated States
of Micronesia, which also rightly points to issues regarding human migration. In this
regard, it could be argued by most legal scholars and commentators that the displaced
population would not be entitled to protections as "refugees" under the Convention
relating to the Status of Refugees adopted in 1951 and its 1967 Protocol.

Nevertheless, the Refugee Convention and Protocol should be referenced as among the
legal instruments to be considered by the ILC.

Mr Chair,

In conclusion, we look forward with keen interest not only to the outcome, including
conclusions of the work of the Study Group on "Sea-Level Rise in relation to
International Law" and the next phase of advancing this crucial concern but also to
contributing meaningfully in this process.

Thank you.


